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Statement by Ms. Gladice Pickering – Legal Attaché, during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of Belgium, 20 January 2016, 14h30 – 18h00

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Belgium to the 24th Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report for this review. We are honored to form part of the Troika for this review. 
We applaud Belgium on the decree on integration, passed in 2013, in which discrimination and combating racism is addressed as one of the objectives of the policy of integration of the Flemish Government. We highly value the 53 measures aimed at combating racism and discrimination, which was adopted in 2014 by the Government of the French Community. 
Namibia urges the Flemish Government to continue with vigorous efforts to promote dialogue between the Flemish community and the various religions and creeds, with a view to defining their role in a pluralistic society. 
Namibia would like to recommend:
1. That Belgium establishes a National Human Rights Institution, which is compliant with the Paris Principles, as accepted during the previous review.  
2.  That Belgium takes further action to put in place measures to monitor, detect and condemn manifestations of racism, discrimination and xenophobia and to adopt a national plan addressing and combating racism and discrimination against ethnic minorities. 

We wish Belgium all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President.   
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